BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

March 9, 2015
“MINUTES”
Present: Chairman Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne, Charles Gotta, Steve Palmer
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Marty Swan, Deputy Chief Bryan Bochinski, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Deputy Fire Marshal Joe Guest, Phil Visintainer (Town Council), Charles Spakowski, M. Rich, Gerry Cloutier, Hunt Voelker, Marty Voelker
Chairman Brett Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Charles Gotta and seconded by Eric Germain to approve the regular meeting minutes for February 9, 2015.  Voted 4-0 in favor with Steve Palmer abstaining.  
Public Remarks:  None

Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
New batteries for reciprocal saws and 4 new saws are needed.  A motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Steve Palmer to approve the funds ($1,218) to purchase these items from Ace Hardware in East Hampton.  Voted 5-0 in favor.
More Nomex hoods are needed based on the fact that there is a possibility that the current hoods are retaining pathogens from chemicals and soot that may be cancer-causing. Chief Voelker would like to purchase some new hoods now and rotate them in as well as implement a mandatory cleaning policy on the hoods.  A motion was made by Steve Palmer and seconded by Darin Hurne to approve spending $770 on 20 new Nomex hoods from Shipman’s. Voted 5-0 in favor.
6 new nets are needed for the Scott air packs at $135 each. A motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Charles Gotta to approve $811 for the new nets from Shipman’s.  Voted 5-0 in favor.

2 Ice rescue suits need to be replaced.  A motion was made by Steve Palmer and seconded by Darin Hurne to spend $1,690 on the 2 new ice rescue suits from Shipman’s.  Voted 5-0 in favor.
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications:   
Chief Voelker would like Roland Rucks, a congregant from the church that meets at Goff House, to be the Chaplain for the department.  He asks the Board to craft a position for a volunteer Chaplain (who will not be a fire fighter).  Chairman Salafia suggested that this item be tabled until the April meeting so he will have time to do some research on the subject.  
Unfinished Business:  

A) Discussion of background check vendor: A motion was made by Eric Germain and seconded by Steve Palmer to use The Background Source as the Department background check vendor.  Voted 4-0 in favor with Darin Hurne abstaining.  
B) Discussion of I Am Responding: A motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Eric Germain to expend the money for a year subscription to I Am Responding.  Voted 5-0 in favor.
C) Awards Program 2014 update: Chairman Salafia reported that everything is almost finalized and he is trying to coordinate for Rick Stanchfield from ACS to present at the April meeting.
D) Emergency Management Vehicle storage update: Chief Voelker reported that the vehicle has been moved to a more safe area.  Wheel blocks have been ordered for the Engine near the EM vehicle.
New Business:
A) Draft letter to State Representatives regarding Volunteer tax abatement:  Chairman Salafia has drafted a letter to State Reps Courtney, Etsy & DeLauro regarding tax abatement for volunteers. There were no comments on or changes to the letter; Chairman Salafia will send it as written.  The bill has not yet reached the Senate, but letters can be sent to Senators Murphy and Blumenthal.
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Eric Germain and seconded by Charles Gotta to adjourn the meeting at 7:32 p.m..  Vote 5-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
